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Parents Notice No.: 2223 041

Caritas Tuen Mun Marden Foundation Secondary School
2022-2023 Parents Notice

16 September 2022
Dear Parents/Guardians,

2023 HKDSE Reqistration for S6 Students

Registration of the 2023 Hong Kong Diploma of Secondary Education Examination (HKDSE)
IS now open. Please read the following items carefully.

1. The ‘Home cum District Centre (Normal Centre)’ arrangements has been fully
implemented in the core subject examinations (i.e. Chinese Language, English Language,
Mathematics Compulsory Part and Liberal Studies). Our school is obligated to
accommodate all of our own students in the core subject written examinations.

2. After completing the entry of the registration data, the school will print the Candidate
Entry Information Checklists (CEICs) for the students concerned to verify their entry data.
Students should sign on their CEIC to confirm that all information contained therein is
correct.

3. The Finance Committee of the Legislative Council has approved a financial commitment
for the Government to pay the examination fees for eligible school candidates sitting the
2023 HKDSE. However, A supplementary fee will be charged to the candidates on any
request for addition/substitution/deletion of subjects.

Please fill in the reply slip and return it to your class teacher(s) by 21/9/2022 (Wednesday).
Should you have any inquiries, please feel free to contact Ms. Kwok Ka Yu, the Assistant Principal,
at 2461 0304.

Yours faithfully,

Mr. Yuen Kwok Ming
Principal

Parents Notice No.: 2223_041

Dear Sir,
| acknowledge the notice on “2023 HKDSE Registration for S6 Students”.

* ] My child will sit the 2023 HKDSE and will attend the Saturday and Long Holiday
tutorials of the registered subjects.
[ ] My child will not sit the 2023 HKDSE.
(*Please put a tick ‘v" in the appropriate box.)

Name of Student

Class and Class no. : ( )

Signature of Parent / Guardian :

Name of Parent / Guardian
Date




